Larbert High School

Carrongrange Avenue Stenhousemuir Larbert FK5 3BL

T: (01324) 554233 / F: (01324) 503551 E: larberthighschool@falkirk.gov.uk

W: www.larberthigh.com



Rector: Jon Reid

Dear Parent/Guardian.

As in previous years, our S1 pupils will have the opportunity to visit Lendrick Muir for their S1 Residential. Located in the countryside of Kinross, Lendrick Muir provides our pupils with a chance to participate in a variety of outdoor activities as well as enjoy welcoming recreational areas, a large sports hall, pool tables, table tennis and an adventure playground. Pupils will be encouraged to build new relationships as well as develop their team working skills and self-confidence through a range of planned activities which link directly into the Optimum Award all S1 pupils participate in throughout the year. Each Practical Set (X or Y) visits Lendrick Muir for three days with groups arriving by midmorning of Day 1, staying overnight at the centre and then returning to Larbert High by the end of the school day on Day 3.

Residential Dates:

'X' Practical Sets 'Y' Practical Sets

Mon 1st May – Wed 3rd May Wed 3rd May – Fri 5th May

Cost:

The total cost of the S1 Residential is £125. This price includes pupils' activities, transportation, accommodation and all meals (excluding lunch on Day 1). This year the price will also include the cost of an S1 Residential T-shirt. In order to allow us to manage payments effectively, the overall cost is split into three instalments. The first instalment is £45 and is due before Friday 28th October 2016. This payment is classed as a deposit and will be non-refundable. The second and third instalments are both for £40. The second instalment will be due before Friday 25th November 2016 and the final instalment is due before Friday 24th February 2017. This session we will be requesting that payments are made using the Online Payments section of the school website, http://www.larberthigh.com making sure to include the reference 'Lendrick Muir'.

Additional Information:

Many Thanks

If your child would like to participate in the 2017 S1 Residential then please complete the tear-off permission slip and complete the pink medical form. We would also ask that a recent photograph of your child is attached to the medical form and both should be returned to the **School Reception** by **Friday 7th October 2016**. Should you have any queries in relation to the arrangements or cost of the trip then please do not hesitate to contact me.

Miss V. Taylor

Name of pupil: ______ Form class: _____ Practical Set: ____

I _____ give permission for my child to participate in the S1 Residential to Lendrick Muir.

Signed: _____ (Parent/Carer) Date: ______



